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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th January 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Ken Tweedie (VP), John Patton (VP), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Sam Howlett (CWA), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Apologies

Ronnie Kennedy (VP)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised those present of correspondence for November and December.

Patricia Gibson secured sponsorship via adverts placed in Festival of Brass programme. Other advertisers from recent NIBA championships were also contacted with some success. 
Lourdes Brass Band and St Mark’s Silver band sent notification of their unfortunate withdrawal from the Festival of Brass contest. 

Positive feedback was received from Dungarvan Brass Band regarding the Festival of Brass contest. The band thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Belfast

St George’s Brass Band in Dublin were contacted regarding their decision not to enter the contest. They advised that the band were quite busy around the time of the contest but that several of their members would be making the trip to Belfast to watch the band performances.
Various communications took place with Kingdom Brass and the NIBA regarding recognition of SBBA as registry by the NIBA. The NIBA have now confirmed that this arrangement is in place and Kingdom Brass have been advised accordingly.

A cheque for £1150 was received from Belfast Festival at Queens for BBL member band participation in Fifty Fanfares event. Bands who participated have now received their fees.

An email was received from Malone Presbyterian Church confirming that the church halls are now booked for 2013 Solos & Quartets with the fee being £250 as per 2012.

An email was received from Nick Garman, who has recently been accepted as an adjudicator by ABBA, advertising his services.
John Doyle contacted the BBL to confirm his availability to adjudicate at the Fivemiletown contest. John has booked his flights.
Richard Whiteside contacted the BBL to advise that Poyntzpass Silver Band now have a new secretary – Ronnie Thompson.

Mark Sefton from Downshire Brass contacted the BBL to advise of an update to the band’s BBL delegates, with Michael Alcorn replacing Renate Braunschweig.

An email has been received from Belfast City Council advising that they are now taking funding applications for projects/events commencing 1st April 2013. 

The next round of funding for events commencing 1sdt 1st October will open for applications on 31st May.

The council will be running information sessions on the mornings of week commencing Monday 14th January at various locations throughout the city. The sessions will explain the new processes, giving details about the funding criteria for each of the grants and further information about the format of the new application form along with helpful hints and tips.

Lorna Mullen contacted the BBL on behalf of St Mark’s Silver Band to advise that she is the new band secretary. 

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £6,410.34. 
He noted that there were 10 unpresented cheques amounting to approximately £500 and also £190 for adverts in the Festival of Brass programme to be lodged.
Stephen then presented an account for the Festival of Brass contest at Queen’s University as follows:

Please turn over

	Income
	Outgoings

	Entry Fees £540
	Adjudicator Expenses £474.87

	Admission and Programmes £573
	Trophies £24

	Tea/Coffee £30
	Prize Fund £1130

	Programme Adverts £190
	

	Total £1333.00
	Total £1628.87


He noted that the BBL were very much indebted to Professor Michael Alcorn and Queen’s University for the supply of venue, & equipment, programme printing and other services. Without that assistance the event would not have been possible.

The contest made a loss of £295.87 which is much less than the £1000 which had been agreed.
Festival of Brass at Queen’s University, Belfast

Morris Cameron suggested it might be better for the adjudicators on the ground floor in front of the bands as the sound upstairs was much different to that heard downstairs. The music adjudicator had commented on the heavy sound of some bands. A discussion ensued. Michael Alcorn advised that the acoustic under the balcony is quite poor with the front of the balcony likely being the best position acoustically.
Allan Davison advised this suggestion and any others would be discussed again and also noted that the cluster of recording microphones in front of the performance area may interfere with the adjudicators. 
He also noted the withdrawal of 2 bands and a general lack of entries of other bands with various reasons being given such as festive season preparations and rehearsing of Fivemiletown programmes. Not counting the 5 youth bands, the contest entry was quite poor when it is considered that the BBL has 23 affiliated bands. 
It was noted however, that the adjudicator was particularly impressed by the youth bands. 

Allan Davison suggested that the BBL would be foolish to turn their backs on the new relationship with Queen’s University and the event, we should continue to invest and build. Those present agreed. 

Michael Alcorn consequently advised that the venue has already been booked for 23rd/24th November 2013. He noted that Brass in Concert at the Sage is 17th November so the events will not clash. 

Solos & Quartets 2013 
Alan Hunter offered a provisional list of entries for the competition:
Seniors = 62 - Solo Melody 26, C solos 2, B solos 12, A solos 11, 10 Piece B 0, 10 Piece A 1, Senior Ensemble 4, B Quartet 1, A Quartet 5

Juniors = 100 – 10+under 20, 12+under 30, 15+under 24, 17+under 15, 12+under ensemble 2, 17+under ensemble 4, Junior Bands 5

He added that the figures were approximate with a couple of unresolved queries. Once sorted, the draw will be made in time for the February meeting to allow approximate timings to be decided. 

Paul Kirk to contact Malone Presbyterian Church to seek permission for the BBL to have the piano tuned and also to check the location of the electric piano.

Fivemiletown Contest 2013 
Entries received to date were:

Championship Section – Downshire, Laganvale, 1st Old Boys, Murley

2nd Section – Templemore, Ballyduff, Roughan, 3rd Carrickfergus

3rd Section – Comber, St Mark’s, Wellington, CWA

4th Section – Dungannon, Warrenpoint, St Mary’s, Maguiresbridge

There were outstanding queries with Kilkeel, Lourdes and Letterbreen which should be resolved soon.

Allan Davison noted that Craig Connolly would be on holidays at the time of the contest and therefore Andy McQuiggan would need some help with percussion on the day. Also, a large van will need to be hired for the day to transport the percussion equipment. 

Paul Kirk advised that Helen Hamill would unfortunately not be available to act as entertainment adjudicator due to ill health. Alan Hunter advised that Wilfie Piper also not available. Allan Davison will check availability of Dr Joe McKee. Failing that, other suggestions were Rachel Bingham  who adjudicated last year and the head of music at Portora Royal School.
The draw for the contest will take place at the February meeting.
Spring Festival 2013

Paul Kirk has emailed Andrew Duncan to check availability as adjudicator. It was noted that Kingdom Brass had made enquiries about entering this year’s event and that Andrew has been a past MD of the band. He has however not conducted the band recently. If Andrew is not available to adjudicate, other suggestions were Alan Fernie, Russell Gray, Michael Bach and Philip Harper. 
It was agreed by those present that Laganvale band should be asked to provide percussion once again. 

There will be the same sections as 2012.

Entry Fees will be the same as 2012 - £40 for Championships and Second sections, £30 for all others. Entry forms will be distributed once adjudicator has been confirmed with a closing date of the March BBL meeting. 
Any Other Business
The following events were noted:

· RAF Central Band will be in Carrickfergus Grammar School on Sunday 13th January.
· The RAF Squadronaires will be in Carrickfergus Golf Clus on Wednesday 16th January.

Bill Clements advised that the NIBA had 3 Belfast parks engagements available for Sunday 7th July. Any band who is interested should contact Bill directly. 
David Leonard advised the meeting that he had been speaking to Austin Davis, manager of the Cory Band. 

They have discussed possibly bringing the band over as part of the 2013 Festival of Brass at Queen’s University with the band either performing a concert on the Saturday evening or the Sunday afternoon. There would consequently also be the opportunity of Philip Harper adjudicating at the contest and several of the band’s members running workshops and masterclasses over the weekend. Austin also suggested that Besson could be approached with a view to offering sponsorship. 
David noted however, that due to the huge expense involved, external funding sources would need to be sought.

All present agreed that this should be progressed by the executive at the earliest opportunity.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Saturday 2nd February.

The March meeting will take place on Saturday 9th March due to the contest at Fivemiletown
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